
 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 10th APRIL 2012 

 

 

Present: Cllr Gardener (Chair)   Cllr Mrs Boxall 

Cllr Mrs Day    Cllr Mrs Helmer    

Cllr Johnson 

 

Mr Holman was in attendance 

      

 To be actioned by 

1 Apologies  

 There were no apologies for absence. 
 

   

2 Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising  

 The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.  

 

3 Declaration of Interest  

 There were no declarations of interest in items on the agenda 
 

 

4 Jubilee Beacon  

 

 

 

 

 

 

5 

 

 

 

 

The Clerk had discussed the beacon wood issue with Mr and Mrs Beale and it had 

been agreed that only garden waste was suitable, therefore, no article in the 

magazine was required.  Cllr Mrs Boxall agreed to take news of funding from Andrew 

Wickham and William Howard to Evington Community Project, the Parish Council Clerk 

would be happy to facilitate any applications for funding. 

 

D Holman re: Parish Farm, Hassell Street. 

Mr Holman attended the meeting to discuss his preliminary plans for the large 

redundant barn at Parish Farm.  Mr Holman owns the land adjoining the property and 

is considering building a maximum of 2 properties on the site.  The Parish Council 

appreciated Mr Holman’s attendance but felt that it would be most beneficial to have 

copies of plans drawn up for perusal and suggested that Mr Holman also speak direct 

to William Howard and the planning department at Ashford. 

 

 

TB 
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Risk Assessment 

There are no changes to the Risk Assessment. 

  

 

7 Financial Statement  

 A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors. 

Cheques were signed for KALC membership, Village Hall, Community News and Mr 

Powell for the rent of the playing field. 
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Correspondence 

 

 There was no correspondence to be discussed.  



   

9 Any Other Business  

 Manhole cover has been lifted on New Barn Hill, the Clerk will report it to the 

Highway Steward. 

 

Cllr Johnson reported that he has not attended any of the KALC meetings recently 

and has also not been to the planning meeting he expressed an interest in attending. 

 

The Clerk was asked to contact William Howard to ask for news on the follow up to 

the Mini Planning Advisory Group Meeting attended by three Councillors on 7th 

February. 

 

Cllr Johnson asked for a new copy of the Register of Members’ Interest Form as he 

needs to update his interests. 

 

The area where the planning application has been refused has been landscaped 

recently. 

 

 

10 Date of the Next Meeting 

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday May 8th 2012. 

 

   

 The meeting closed at 8.50 pm  

 

 

 

Signed: ………………………………………………………………… 

 

 

Date: ……………………………………………………………….. 


